
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  October 8, 2020      
 

RE: Administrative Hearing for 3402 Eagle Avenue (TC2020-0031) 
 

FROM: Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 

On November 4, 2019, a site inspection was done due to some recent clearing of 
overgrown vegetation on the right of way and the submittal of an application to trim a 

gumbo limbo tree for a new electrical line to the property.  In January 2020, it was 
noticed that significant clearing of vegetation had occurred on the property. Further 

review of photos indicated that (1) Royal Poinciana and (1) Silver Buttonwood tree were 
removed from the property without benefit of a tree removal permit.  Additionally, in 

March 2020, it was documented that pool equipment had been installed at the base of a 

gumbo limbo tree clump.     
 

Diameter of trees removed (approximated using photos since no stumps were remaining 
at time of inspection):  Royal Poinciana = 4” and Silver Buttonwood = 2” diameter 
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root zone) 
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Two photos showing that pool equiment has been relocated. 
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